Holland Conservation Commission

Minutes of Commission meeting held on October 25, 2005.

Present: Mary vandenBerg, Chairperson, Steven Anderstrom, Patricia Caron, Howard Fife and Rolf Hilbig. Absent:
Helen Kreiger and James Wettlaufer.

7:00 p.m. Chairperson called the meeting to order.

7:03 p.m. Minutes of Commission Meeting held on October 18, 2005 were read, accepted and will be distributed.
7:05 p.m. We received a letter from Paul H. Foster, Fire Chief, regarding the Cistern system on Mashapaug Rd.
stating that the test that the Fire Dept. conducted regarding the drafting of water was successful to the level that the
proposed cistern would require.

7:10 p.m. We received a corrected map from JMP Environmental Consulting Inc. concerning the Abbreviated
Notice of Resource Area Delineation (ANRAD) on Mashapaug Rd. for New England Land and Lumber. Members
signed the Order of Resource Area Delineation.

7:20 p.m. We received from Andy Goodhall of Malibu Properties a letter requesting a Certificate of Compliance for
Michael and Holly Rutkowski of 22 Stony Hill Rd. Motion made by Howard Fife that a Request for a Certificate of
Compliance be sent to them. Seconded and approved by all.

8:00 p.m. Robert Sullivan came to the HCC, as suggested by James Wettlaufer, to assist him in filling out a Notice
of Intent regarding the Vinton Rd. runoff onto his property. He stated that Terry O’Keefe, contractor would remove
the sand with a backhoe once the lake is drawn down, bringing the sand to the Highway Dept. The Notice of Intent
was partially completed by the HCC and the remaining section is to be completed by Mr. Sullivan.

Motion to adjourn made by Rolf Hilbig, seconded and approved by all. Meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by:

Patricia J. Caron, Secretary

Copies to: Select Board, Town Clerk, Board of Health, Planning Board, Building Inspector, Highway Surveyor, File
and HCC Chairperson



